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Dear John, friends and all members of the program Russia with Love,

First of all, I would like to thank you for all your work and efforts in terms of carrying out and developing a working relationship between Russian Orthodox Church and the program RWL.
As you know I have already informed Patriarch Kyrill of Moscow and all Russia, Metropolitan Hilarion, the Chairman of the Department for External Church Relations, and Bishop Tikhon of Podolsk, the Dean of North-East Deanery, about projects that we are trying to do together. All of them blessed this work, and support the initiatives of your organization.
Knowing that RWL is struggling with finances, we always look for more economical and cost-effective options which at the same time would not slow down our mutual projects.  As it was decided at the Ann Arbor meeting in June 2013, you would send us a more or less able teacher who would be able to teach Russian students the English language and who would be able to prepare many candidates for the TOEFL test if such a test is needed in the future.  Doing it this way makes it less expensive and more effective because such a teacher would give an opportunity to many Russian students to learn English language.
Since the project with the American candidate Andrew Richner did not turn out the way we all had hoped for, we are doing everything possible on our end to improve English skills of our exchange-candidates here in Moscow.  They are taking various courses and working independently to achieve a good enough level to be able to go forth with a possibility of studying in the US.
Organizing a proper exchange program even for one person takes time. Being aware of this necessity we are not pushing for it, but at the same time we want to make sure that you know about our desire to continue the exchanges and that we welcome them.  In addition, I want to let you know that although the project with Andrew Richner is currently up in the air, it is not a personal discontent by any means!  His teaching capacity was not up to the expected and needed level, which was the main cause of the issue.  This question of teaching ability of an American exchange visitor should probably be raised well ahead of the trip.  Whether it is Andrew who returns or another person who comes to Russia to teach the language we do look forward to having a solid relationship with them.
I am awaiting your response on that issue. Again, I want to reiterate and emphasize that the Russian Orthodox Church is blessing our efforts in building fruitful exchanges between American and Russian Christians. 
With love in Christ,
Archpriest Sergiy Kiselev


